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Publishers/Editors Notes 

Greetings Amberglen Neighbors! 

We realize it has been a while since our last letter to the community, but a lot has happened in our lives 

requiring immediate attention. My best friend and the love of my life lost his mother in January. Polly  

(Mary) latham, Ron’s Mother was a wonderful woman and she lived a long and fulfilling life, 94. 

COVID took her from us in early January.  A very dear friend, Ron Foster lost his life to cancer in April, 

leaving behind his partner of many years, Cindy, who is still struggling with his departure. And then 

Ron’s younger brother , Andy passed in May from Cancer. Excuse my “French” but so far this year has 

kind of sucked for us. However, when we walk down the streets of our beautiful community, our  

wonderful neighbors  wave at us, stop and talk with us and share their lives with us, we know there is 

no other place we would rather be and live but here in Amberglen. Thank you for being here for us and 

being a part of our Amberglen Family! We love you all!   

On a lighter note, the twins are sure growing and learning! We have them every Wednesday, Thursday, 

and Friday from 6am to 4pm or 6:30pm if their daddy is on call. Ron and I had the opportunity to join 

the twins and their parents at their swimming lessons a few Sundays ago, and since their mommy,  

Brandy just got a beautiful tattoo to represent her daughters, she could not go into the water with 

them so I went in her place, What a joy! I am so glad I did that! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to our busy lives, Ron and I have committed to publishing the newsletter on a quarterly bases  

rather than monthly. There will be four newsletters per year, Spring, Summer, Fall, and Winter . 

Hope your Summer has been great so far! 

Respectfully, 

Deb and Ron 

Hannah Amber Scarlett Jane 
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The Washington State International Kite Festival (WSIKF) is a week-long kite celebration and competition held annually 
during the third full week of August since 1981. It is renowned in international kite magazines as one of the best places in 
the world to fly kites. There is rarely a day that goes by without there being a kite flying on the beach. 

Starting on Monday and ending on Sunday in August, participants and spectators alike will find the skies ablaze with  
color, high flying action, and choreographed flight pieces. WSIKF is the largest and longest running kite festival in North 
America located in Long Beach, WA; also known as the “kite flying capital of the United States.” WSIKF draws famous kite 
flyers, designers, builders, and manufacturers from all around the world. With a total draw of around 150,000 people 
annually, you are sure to be awed by the kite flying adventures. 

In addition to the flying adventures of the beach, WSIKF closes and takes over the Bolstad approach located at the center 
of town. On the approach you will find local and local-ish food and goods vendors, kite vendors, and the Music Festival 
on 3 separate stages starting on Tuesday and going through until Saturday. There is also the Beer Garden, and Activities 
tent that offers presentations from local artists & craftspeople, as well as free activities for the kids. 

The Washington State International Kite Festival has succeeded because it is an incredible marriage between the World Kite 
Museum, a large volunteer organization and the City of Long Beach. WSIKF is a free event for the public to participate in 
or watch. WSIKF is presented by The World Kite Museum located in Long Beach, WA. Proceeds of WSIKF go to benefit  
continuing works and educational efforts of The World Kite Museum as well as other partnering community groups. 

Please keep this event in mind when you are planning your summer family fun. I know we will!. Hope to see you there! 

Washington State International Kite Festival (WSIKF)  
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In the United States, more than 400,000 children are in foster care on a given day. The most vulnerable children, 
those who are abused and neglected in society, are most typically the ones falling through the cracks of a  
broken foster care system. While the goal of the child welfare system should be clear- placing children in the 
most safe and nurturing environments possible, the pathways and policies in place to do just that are often  
ineffective, unsuccessful, or inconsistent. 
 
LaDonna Kirkpatrick, a former foster child, presented a speech at the Washington State Democratic Convention 
on June 23, 2024 to voice the issues with our foster care system in hopes to get legislation passed to reform the 
system. Here is her speech: 
 
My name is LaDonna Kirkpatrick, writer of the foster care resolution. I WAS In and out, mostly in foster care 
from birth until I aged out at 18 years old. 
 
From a young age I understood that my outcome was going to be a statistic. I may not hav e realized what that 
exactly meant for me until I was about 15 years old, but I was keenly aware that the deck was stacked against me 
solely because I was a foster kid. 
 
At the age of 15, I gained a deeper understanding of the significance of the situation and actively resisted it.  
Unfortunately I have been forced to face the fact that I fell right into many of the statistics presented to you in 
this resolution. I gradually came to the realization that our government does not prioritize the well-being and 
outcomes of OUR foster children.   
 
Throughout the years, I have witnessed legislative bodies enact significant bills with the intention of achieving 
positive outcomes, only to observe their subsequent shortcomings. In numerous instances, the lack of a robust 
system to ensure the efficacy and accessibility of these bills and programs has impeded their potential impact. 
Consequently, these efforts are  perceived as meaningless and merely symbolic gestures, wherein politicians 
acknowledge issues without implementing tangible solutions. 
 
I am hereby proposing a resolution to be added to our platform, urging all Democratic Legislatures 
to diligently review and enact new legislation that incorporates effective systems. Several states have  
successfully implemented programs that have yielded positive outcomes. It is imperative that we take note of 
these successes and introduce Children in the foster care system are removed from their homes by the state due 
to situations that pose a risk to their safety and well-being. When the state assumes responsibility for these  
children, it has an obligation to provide them with the necessary support and resources to ensure their success 
and prevent negative outcomes. It should not automatically doom us to failure. 
 
I am often referred to as a one-percenter. Few foster kids navigate the hazards of their unique existence  
without finding themselves homeless, incarcerated, addicted. Most adults who’ve aged out can’t escape   
poverty. Only one percent  finish college, achieve economic stability, and don’t repeat the cycle. 
 
This achievement is the result of my unwavering determination and relentless efforts in overcoming numerous  
challenges. However, the fact that I belong to this exclusive group highlights the unfortunate reality that 
many others, through no fault of their own, have been let down by the system. It is imperative that we address 
this systemic failure. 

Hear the voices of children subjected to the current Foster Care System. Click Home (mockingbirdsociety.org)  

 If you’d like to know about LaDonna and help support this good work in Vancouver or the State Legislature, 
contact Chuck Polacek at 11210 NE 68th Avenue here in Amberglen or reach out to LaDonna Kirkpatrick at her 
Email: Ldrk18dems@gmail.com  

Foster Care Resolution In Washington State  

https://mockingbirdsociety.org/
mailto:Ldrk18dems@gmail.com
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Whereas: There are approximately 8,000 children living in out-of-home care in Washington state. (citation 1) 

Whereas: Children and Youth in foster care, both in Washington and nationwide, tend to have poorer outcomes than  
other children and youth, including: one-third of children or youth in foster care in Washington State who age out of 
foster care become homeless within three years; researchers have found that between 31% and 46% of youth exiting  
foster care experience homelessness by age 26. A study conducted in Washington State found that approximately one  
quarter of youth that exited foster care at age 17 or older became homeless within 12 months of exit. (citation 2) 

Whereas: Young adults in Foster Care in Washington State graduate from high school at a rate of 53%, compared to 82% 
of the general student population. (citation 3)Studies have found that just 3-4% of former foster youth obtain a four-
year college degree and between 2 and 6% receive a two-year degree. (citation 4) 

Whereas: Nationwide, about 80% of youth in foster care receive a psychiatric or mental health diagnosis compared to the 
fact that only 20% of non-foster children have mental health issues within the general population. (citation 5) 

Washington State statistics show that nearly one in four young adults will be arrested within one year of aging out of 
foster care. (citation 6)  

Whereas: The National Foster Youth Institute reported that 7 out of 10 girls who age out of foster care become pregnant 
by 21 years old. What is clear is that young women in foster care, and those who have aged out, are at a much greater risk 
of teen pregnancy than those with stable family life. This rate is 2.75 times higher than the general population. (citation 7) 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Washington State Democratic Convention endorses and urges the Washington 
State Department of Children, Youth, and Families (DCYF) to implement, and our legislators to pass legislation to  
codify law and fully fund high quality care and best practices for foster youth until age 26.  

Works Cited: 

Reeve-Parker, Nicole. “This Foster Care Awareness Month, Support Families in Washington’s Foster System.” UW  
Combined Fund Drive, 1 May 2023, hr.uw.edu/cfd/2023/05/01/fostering/ 

McDonald, Sharon. “Preventing Homelessness for Youth and Young Families in Foster Care: FY2021 Updates.” National 
Alliance to End Homelessness, 28 Jan. 2021, endhomelessness.org/blog/preventing-homelessness-for-youth-and-
young-families-in-foster-care-fy2021- 

“Department of Children, Youth & Families.” DCYF, www.dcyf.wa.gov/node/3302.https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/node/3302 

S, Alfian. “Higher Education for Foster Youth | the National Foster Youth Institute.” NFYI, 27 May 2021, nfyi.org/
issues/higher-education/.         

 
“Facts about Mental Health in Foster Care | FosterVA.” Www.fosterva.org, www.fosterva.org/blog/facts-about-

mental-health-in-foster-care#:~:text=Understanding%20Mental%20health%20in%20children. 

“Treehouse - Foster Care Facts.” Treehouse, 2023, www.treehouseforkids.org/foster-care-facts/. 

“Foster Children Pregnancy Statistics | FosterVA.” Www.fosterva.org, 2022, www.fosterva.org/blog/what-
percentage-of-girls-in-foster-care-are-pregnant-by-21#:~:text=The%20National%20Foster%20Youth%20Institute. 
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Resolution in support of codifying into law and fully funding high quality care and best 

practices for the youth in the Washington State Foster Care System. 

https://hr.uw.edu/cfd/2023/05/01/fostering/
http://endhomelessness.org/blog/preventing-homelessness-for-youth-and-young-families-in-foster-care-fy2021-
http://endhomelessness.org/blog/preventing-homelessness-for-youth-and-young-families-in-foster-care-fy2021-
https://www.dcyf.wa.gov/node/3302
https://nfyi.org/issues/higher-education/
https://nfyi.org/issues/higher-education/
https://nfyi.org/issues/higher-education/
about:blank
about:blank
http://www.treehouseforkids.org/foster-care-facts/
http://www.treehouseforkids.org/foster-care-facts/
about:blank
about:blank
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The Amberglen community is not a stranger to the current foster care system. There are a few families that 
have had Involvement with the current system and some of them wanted to share their stories.  
 
Karen Williams- 
Our family has been blessed twice by the foster care system. 
 
Juliet is my daughter-in-law. She is the best wife ever to my son Landon. She has not had an easy life. She was  
taken away from her mother at grade school age due to her mother's drug use and placed into foster care. She 
was lucky. She got placed with a woman who later adopted her. Landon met Juliet at Magic Mountain, where 
they both worked. She became my daughter-in-law in 2013, and was diagnosed with MS in 2015. She is an  
Amazing, Strong woman that I feel lucky to have in our family. 
 
Finn is our grandson. He was born with some complications, and needed shots each day as a newborn. His  
mother was not up to the task, and put him up for foster care right after birth. Our son-in-law, Don, was the 
pharmacist at the hospital at the time and would prepare Finn's shots each day. He grew attached to Finn and 
asked to foster him. Finn needed extra care, and with Don being a pharmacist and his wife, April, being a nurse - 
it was a perfect match. They were able to adopt him about a year later. He is 8 years old now and has been a  
wonderful addition to our family. 
 
Ron Rowe- 
I am a resident in Amberglen who had a house built from the ground up, and moved here with my wife Deb. I 
have a son, Justin, who I and my first wife adopted. I feel very strongly that there are way too many kids out 
there without support that allows them to be successful in life. The son was given up for adoption on the day of 
his birth by his biological mother in a way that did not reveal either her or the father’s identity. Justin was 
placed with the state of Washington for adoption, and he was first placed in a foster home for three months so 
that the state could do the diligence necessary by law to try to find his parents to gain their permission. Their 
permission was needed to ensure there would not be lawsuits filed later by either of them for custody, and to 
determine possible visitation options. 
 
My former wife and I were living in Olympia, WA. We contacted the state to get on the list of people waiting for 
a child to adopt. We specified that we were willing to adopt any healthy child under the age of five. We did not 
care about the sex or race of the child. We wanted a young child because we wanted to have as much influence 
as early in life as possible to ensure the maximum possibility of influencing the child to be happy and growing 
towards self worth and independence. We got a call from state officials who told us that they had a three-
month-old baby boy who was in a foster home in Bellingham, WA. They suggested that we come up on Friday to 
meet the child and be with him for the weekend to see if we all were comfortable and compatible with the  
situation. We agreed to do that and, after a weekend with little Johnny Doe as he was being called, and he was 
so delightful and happy that there was no way we were ever going to give him back to anyone. But, to tell you 
the truth, if he would have been grumpy and sad, it would not have mattered.  
 
Justin was raised in an environment of love and support that enabled him to become a very mature and  

responsible adult. He is a great father to his sons, and I am very proud of him. Debbie and I treasure the time we 

have with him. I believe that being with a very loving foster home consisting of a Grandma, a Mom, and a  

daughter who were all devoted to helping and supporting him early in his life helped immensely. Our  

caseworker told us that his foster family had experience with many young babies, and had requested that they 

be considered only for young babies. As a result, Justin was very well adjusted when he came to us and had a 

foundation in youth that has allowed him to become a very mature, responsible and self-supporting, successful 

adult.  Debbie and I treasure the time we spend with him. 

Amberglen families’ experience with Foster Care 
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JULY 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

AUGUST 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

SEPTEMBER 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

JULY AGW EVENTS 

 AGW PLANNING MEEETING 

 ADOPT-A-ROAD 

 AGW SUMMER POTLUCK 

AUGUST AGW EVENTS 

 QUARTERLY FOOD DRIVE 

 AGW PLANNING MEEETING 

 AGW COMMUNITY SAFETY  

EVENT 

SEPTEMBER AGW EVENTS 

 AGW PLANNING MEEETING 

AGW SUMMER CALENDAR 
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If you see a fire truck sitting in our cul-de-sac on August 
31st, don’t panic! 

The AGW is sponsoring a Community safety event with our 
local Vancouver Fire District Station 7. 

Come and join us  on August 31, 2024 at 1:00 pm in our very 
own cul-de-sac. 

The Firemen plan to bring the “big red truck” into our  
cul-de-sac to allow our children (and maybe even some of 
the adult kids) sit in the front seat. Parents are encouraged 
to take pictures of their children experiencing what it is 
like to sit in a truck that saves so many lives!  

Vancouver Fire is one of the busiest and fastest-growing fire departments in the region. They serve more than 294,000 resi-
dents and visitors across 90 square miles. Their frontline fire crews run more than 38,500 calls per year and protect 22 
miles of shoreline along the Columbia River.   

The presentation will consist of the Firemen explaining how they use the truck and equipment to do their job. They will talk 
about how to prepare ourselves and families during emergencies  such as: 

 Earthquake preparedness 

 How to prepare for a home fire such as planning an escape route for family and pets 

 How to use a fire extinguisher and a handy place to store them when not in use 

 What items to have in your home to prepare for an emergency 

This is an event that warrants audience participation to help protect our community, families, and homes in the event of an  
emergency so please come prepared to participant and don’t hesitate to ask questions. This is a learning experience oppor-
tunity that will benefit all of us! 

For more information about the Vancouver Fire Department, visit their website at: Vancouver Fire Department -The City of 
Vancouver, WA  

Thank you Sue Nelson for arranging this extremely important safety meeting!  

 

 

 

 

AGW Community Safety Event 

https://www.cityofvancouver.us/departments/fire-department/
https://www.cityofvancouver.us/departments/fire-department/
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Summer Potluck 

Come one, come all to the second annual AGW Summer Potluck on July 27, 2024. It is being held 

in our 68th Court cul-de-sac beginning at 1pm until 3pm. Come try the tasty tidbits prepared by  

neighbors in our community. Make new friends and meet your community family. 

To coordinate what to bring, please contact Sue Nelson at  360-314-8191 no later than the end 

of the day Sunday, July 21st.  

Adopt a Road 

Help keep Amberglen and our surrounding communities beautiful. On July 21, 2024, volunteers 

from our Amberglen community will meet to clean up our roads and the roads around our com-

munity. To be a part of future Adopt a Road events, please contact Chuck Polacek  at 253-905-

9876. 

 

Food Drive 

The next AGW Food Drive is quickly approaching. It is scheduled for August 3, 2024. AGW will be  

distributing bags to gather food. If you would like to contribute, please fill the bags with non-

perishable items and place the bag on your front porch for pick-up. These items will go to the 

Clark County food drive to help those who are not as fortunate as we are. 

 

Monthly Planning Meetings 

AGW holds monthly meetings to discuss upcoming events that involve our community. We 
would love more community involvement! There is so much building going on around our  
neighborhood that will impact us. We would love to hear how our community families feel 
about this growth! These meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month. We gather  
together, enjoy a great meal, and put our heads together, bringing ideas to the table for future 
community events and improvements. The next meeting will be held on August 13, 2024 at 6pm at 
Sheila and Paul Knipper’s home. If you would like to attend and/or need more information about 
these meetings, please call Deb Rowe (Facilitator) at 360-909-4333. 

Additional AGW Summer Quarter Events 

 

 

 



10 

Those of you who get on townsq.io may have seen some interaction between the HOA and members of agw concerning 

community benches for our Amberglen neighborhood. There was a bit of confusion about the area we were proposing 

to place the benches.  

It was thought that this area was possibly a protected wetland/Habitat. To clarify the matter, the AGW spoke with Lance 

Watt - the Wetland/Habitat Review Biologist for Community Development in Clark County and  referred to the property 

with  the Property Account #986049978, so he would know the exact piece of land in question.  

He explained that it looks like this Tract has protected Oregon white oak woodland (priority non-riparian habitat) but 

that he did not see a wetland present there. He said that the oak would still be protected. He added that It looks like the 

oak trees are further back on the property, so he didn’t foresee an issue with placing a couple of benches near the  

sidewalk from a habitat perspective.  

Lance Watt spoke with the HOA Board concerning our findings and they have asked us to submit an ARC Application and 

include Lance Watt’s comments. 

Amberglen Good Works would like to hear from our neighbors concerning their thoughts and placement of these two 

benches before we submit an ARC Application to our HOA. Here is what we are proposing: 

adding two benches to the area north of the native plantings area, across from the water retention "duck" pond (see 

picture below). The idea behind the benches would be to give us all a place to rest and take in the beauty of our  

community. It would also serve as a nice spot to sit and have a friendly conversation or just rest after a walk with our 

fur babies. 

The benches would consist of a composite material which would be all weather and low maintenance. Each bench would 

be secured to prevent temptation from “outside admirers” removing them. All cost and maintenance would be paid by 

AGW and donations from those who would like to donate voluntarily. The benches would have NO IMPACT on anyone’s 

HOA dues. 

Your comments are important to us and we would love to hear your suggestions and ideas in order to present this  

proposal to our HOA for approval. Please submit comments to townsq.io. If you are unable to comment via townsq.io, 

please send your comments to amberglengoodworks@gmail.com. Please also include" Community Benches" in the  

subject line of the email. All comments not submitted on townsq.io will be posted to townsq.io by Amberglen Good 

Works. 

To see an example of the type of bench the AGW is considering, please click the link below. 

Amazon.com: Psilvam Garden Bench, 2-Person Poly Lumber Patio Bench, All-Weather Outdoor Bench That Never Rot and 
Fade, Memorial Bench, Suit for Garden, Porch and Park
(Teak Color) : Patio, Lawn & Garden 
 

Thank you in advance for your comments. 

Respectfully, 

Amberglen Good Works 

Amberglen Community Benches Proposal 

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B09YRGG8LS?starsLeft=1&ref_=cm_sw_r_apan_dp_KBCTX8WXE39YRSMW1498
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B09YRGG8LS?starsLeft=1&ref_=cm_sw_r_apan_dp_KBCTX8WXE39YRSMW1498
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B09YRGG8LS?starsLeft=1&ref_=cm_sw_r_apan_dp_KBCTX8WXE39YRSMW1498
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Meet Chewbacca! Article by Karen Williams 

Hi Everyone!  I am Chewbacca, but my friends call me “Chewie” for short. I am a  7 
month old Aussiedoodle. 

I came from a galaxy far, far away where I lived on the Millennium Falcon with 
my friend, Hans Solo. Now I have been rehomed to my new dad and mom, Craig & 
Karen Williams.  

I am really enjoying my new home here in Amberglen. Since I was living in a  
spaceship before, I never really went outside. I was amazed when I experienced this 
green soft stuff on the ground called grass that you could prance and roll 
around in! I really enjoy my walks with my new mom and dad. However, I was not 

so happy when water  
started falling from the sky, but Mom said I needed to get used to it, since I live in 
Washington.  

The other thing I really love about Amberglen is this little house by the mailboxes 
called the AGW Free  Library. I’ve gotten 3 of my favorite things from it,  a Blanket, a 
Ball and a Chew Toy. But, my very favorite toy was given to me by our neighbors, Patti, 
Karl & Katera a few days after I arrived. It is a plush toy of me and the Millennium  
Falcon. It helps me when I feel a little homesick.  

I have a best friend now that I walk with named Woody. He is the Corgi that lives 
across the street. He is an older, wiser Jedi Master who tries to let me know if I am  
getting a little too rowdy. You know, I am still a Rebel at heart. Woody has this side eye thing he does, and I 
usually get the hint and try to calm down. I love making new friends, so if you ever see me out for a walk 
come on over and say “Hi”. Please don’t let my scruffy appearance put you off, I am really a sweetheart once 
you get to know me.. 

Amberglen New Furry Family Members 
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Meet Stefania! Article by Deb and Ron Rowe 

Hi Everyone!  I am Stefania, but my friends call me “Stevie!”  My new mom and 
dad, deb and ron rowe told me that my name is Romanian and means crowned 
or the winning. They called me this because they said I won their hearts when 
they first saw me. i am a  6 month old Mini Pomeranian. 

I did not come from a cool place from another galaxy like Chewie but my mom 
and dad drove 7 hours up to my birth place in colville, Washington to bring me to my new home here in  
Amberglen. I was only 8 weeks old and weighed all of 1.4 pounds. Mom and dad said they brought me home to 
be a companion for my half sister, Nikki. We have the same doggy dad. 

At first, I kinda bullied Nikki because I wanted all of mom and dad’s attention. I would run after her and jump 
all over her. But Nikki would put me in my place, tell me off a bit and remind me she was here first. I respect 
her for that and have since settled down a bit . Afterall, Nikki is bigger, stronger, and  
wiser than me (let’s face it...she could kick my butt if she wanted to). 

Now I play with my “little girls” Hannah and Scarlett. They play chase with me and we run 
all over the house together. 

Mom and dad sometimes take me out for walks around Amberglen with Nikki and I enjoy 
meeting all of our wonderful neighbors. They are so nice to me even though  I act like a 
spaz when I greet them. I love people, especially our Amberglen peeps! 

Aside from our walks around the neighborhood, I love food! I go crazy every time I smell food...doesn’t  
matter what it is, I WANT IT! Mom makes Nikki and me this delicious stew filled with beef,  
chicken and vegetables, and covered with this great bone broth. Yum!! 

What a life! I have a wonderful family, great place to live, and am surrounded by beautiful people. What 
more could anyone ask for! 

Amberglen New Furry Family Members 
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Vegetarian Chimichangas 

Ingredients 

Directions 

Cook’s Note 

If the tortillas are too stiff to fold, microwave them for 30 seconds between 2 damp paper towels to soften. 

Summer Recipes  

  2 teaspoons olive oil, plus more for 
greasing and brushing or spraying 

  1 onion, chopped   4 cloves garlic, minced 

  1 cup sliced button mushrooms   2 teaspoons ground cumin   1 teaspoon kosher salt 

  One 7-ounce can diced green chiles, 
drained 

  One 15-ounce can black beans, 
drained and rinsed 

  One 15-ounce can vegetari-
an refried beans 

  One 15-ounce can diced tomatoes, 
drained 

  2 cups cooked brown rice   1 cup shredded Cheddar 

  1 cup salsa, plus more for serving   1/2 cup chopped cilantro, plus 
more for serving 

  8 burrito-size flour  
tortillas 

  1 ripe avocado, sliced   Sour cream, for serving   1 block impossible meat 

1. Preheat the oven to 400 degrees F. Oil a rimmed baking sheet. 

2. Heat the 2 teaspoons oil in a large skillet over medium heat and cook the onions and garlic, and  
impossible meat stirring often, until the onions are soft, about 3 minutes. Add the mushrooms, cumin, 
salt and green chiles. Cook, stirring occasionally, until the mushrooms are soft, 3 to 4 minutes. 

3. Transfer the mushroom mixture to a large bowl and add both beans, tomatoes, brown rice, cheese, the 1 
cup salsa and 1/2 cup cilantro. Stir to combine the filling. 

4. Place 3/4 to 1 cup of the filling in the center of each tortilla and fold the sides in. Then fold the bottom 
up to cover the filling and fold the top down. 

5. Place the chimichangas, seam-side down, on the prepared baking sheet and brush or spray them lightly 
with oil. Bake until the tortillas are golden brown, about 15 minutes. Serve with sliced avocado, sour 
cream, extra salsa and cilantro.  
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Chimichangas 

Ingredients 

Directions 

 

Summer Recipes  

  2 cups cooked and shredded chicken   1 tablespoon chili powder  1/2 teaspoon cumin 

  1/4 teaspoon paprika   1/2 teaspoon salt  1/2 cup salsa 

  2 cups Colby jack cheese shredded   2 ounces cream cheese softened  2 Tablespoons green  
onions chopped 

  1 15 ounce can refried beans   4 burrito size tortillas  1 tablespoon olive oil 

1. Preheat oven to 400 degrees.  

2. In a medium sized mixing bowl combine chicken, chili powder, cumin, paprika, salt, salsa. cheese, cream 
cheese, and green onions. 

3. Assemble Chimichangas 

4. Spoon 2 tablespoons refried beans onto the tortilla 2 inches from the edge.  

5. Add about 1/2 cup of the meat mixture and put into the center.  

6. Fold in the sides of the tortillas and then roll up the bottom and place seam side down on a baking 
sheet. 

7.  Brush the tops with olive oil.  
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No-Bake Orange-Vanilla Cheesecake Bars 

Ingredients 

Directions 

 

Summer Recipes  

  16 graham crackers   2 Tbsp. granulated sugar   1 stick salted butter, melted 

  3 8-ounce packages cream cheese, at 
room temperature 

  1 1/2 c. powdered sugar   1 1/2 c. heavy cream  

  2 tsp. grated orange zest   1 Tbsp. fresh orange juice   1/2 tsp. orange extract 

  1 drop each red and yellow food  
coloring 

  1/2 tsp. vanilla extract   

1. Line a 9-by-13-inch baking dish with parchment paper, leaving an overhang.  

2. Put the graham crackers and granulated sugar in a food processor and process until finely ground.  

3. With the motor running, slowly pour in the melted butter and process until the mixture is the texture 
of coarse sand. Transfer to the baking dish.  

4. Using a measuring cup, press the crumbs into the bottom of the pan in an even layer. Place in the  
freezer for 20 minutes.  

5. Beat the cream cheese in a stand mixer fitted with the paddle attachment until smooth. Scrape down 
the sides of the bowl, then add the powdered sugar and beat until very smooth, scraping the sides and 
bottom of the bowl as needed. Transfer to a large bowl.  

6. Add the heavy cream to the empty mixer bowl.  

7. Beat with the whisk attachment on medium-high speed until stiff peaks form, 3 to 4 minutes.  

8. Add one-third of the whipped cream to the cream cheese mixture and gently fold with a rubber  
spatula until completely combined.  

9. Add the remaining whipped cream and continue to gently fold until completely combined.  

10. Transfer half of the cheesecake mixture to a separate bowl.  

11. Add the orange zest, juice and extract and the food coloring to one bowl.  

12. Stir gently until just combined. Add the vanilla extract to the other bowl and stir gently to combine.  

13. Remove the crust from the freezer and add the vanilla cheesecake batter.  

14. Top with the orange cheesecake batter and gently smooth into an even layer.  

15. Swirl with a toothpick or skewer. Cover with plastic wrap and refrigerate until set, at least 6 hours or 
up to overnight. Loosen the cheesecake from the pan and cut into squares. 
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Sudoku 

See Page 18 for Answers 

2    3   1  4     

  5        2 6   

 3       9 

7 6 9  8     

    5     

    1  6 9 8 

6       5  

 9 2     4  

  3 5  8   6 
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Real estate 

SALE PENDING 

11629 NE 67th Ave, Vancouver, WA, 98686 

It looks like Amberglen will have A new Family in our neighborhood shortly! 
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Each time There is a birth,  
hospitalization, or loss of a loved one, 
Sue Nelson sends out a card signed by the 
AGW Members and provides a beautiful 
plant . Thank you, Sue for your  
thoughtfulness! 

 

Heart-felt Notes  

When a new family graces our Amberglen 
community, Karen Williams prepares a  
welcome basket to introduce them to our 
neighborhood. These baskets consist of: 
 Delicious treats like blueberry scones, 

jam, and caramels 
 A list of restaurant recommendations 
 The latest issue of the newsletter 
Karen does this from the kindness of her 
beautiful heart. Thank you, Karen for being 
the heart and soul of our community. 

Welcome Baskets  

2 7 6 3 9 1 4 8 5 

9 5 1 8 4 7 2 6 3 

8 3 4 2 6 5 1 7 9 

7 6 9 4 8 3 5 1 2 

1 2 8 6 5 9 7 3 4 

3 4 5 7 1 2 6 9 8 

6 8 7 9 2 4 3 5 1 

5 9 2 1 3 6 8 4 7 

4 1 3 5 7 8 9 2 6 

SUDOKU Answers 


